Harvard Parks and Recreation
Meeting Notes - 17 March 2014 

7PM Center on the Common
Guests: Andrew Perry, Robert Curran, Officer Charles Genetti, Donnie Phillips
Commission Members: Pat Nelson, BJ Pessia, Anne McWaters, Steve Gordon
· Approval of Meeting Notes – 3/3 Meeting
All

-Motion to approve the meeting notes. Motion ceconded and approved.

· Town Master Plan – Parks and Rec Response
Joe/Pat

-Joe and Pat have put together a response.  Each member of Parks and Rec needs to take a look at it and report back to Pat within the next 3 days.
· Beach Director Posting Status


Anne/BJ

-Anne and BJ will meet to interview the candidates and narrow the pool down to three.  Anne will email candidates and see if they are available on Monday the 24th.
· Trailer Parking Project Status


Steve

-Steve is waiting to talk with Joe for clarification about where the money to pay Cal Goldsmith is coming from.  The CPC funds are up to vote at Town Meeting.
· Swing Set Upgrades – Beach and Harvard Park
Steve/Anne

-Anne and Steve met with Creative Playthings this past week and got feedback about the safety violations as well as ideas for new structures.  BJ will talk with Rich Nota about pulling up the blue swingset and the wooden structure this week.  Anne is meeting with Landscape Structure next Tuesday.
· Field Maintenance Proposal Status

Pat/Darren

-Pat and Darren met with Diamond Turf.  They have put together an annual maintenance schedule.  The most expensive fields are the baseball/softball fields.  The work on those ball fields must be done in the Fall and touch-up in the Spring.  The Softball field at HES has too much clay - the mix needs to be adjusted. HAA Baseball /Softball  is planning to spend $20,000 to put in new dugouts at Ryan Land.
· Public Safety Day – Police and fire dept came to propose a community safety day.  They would like to secure  Oct 4, 2014 – Elementary school field and basketball court.  They want to get the community involved.  Parks and Rec approved the date and location and will continue communication as the date nears.
· Ultimate Frisbee – Donnie reported that he spoke with Jim O’Shea and is a bit of a run-around about whether they are going to be allowed to be a club.  Pat recommended that Donnie go back and ask what exactly the process is so that this is not arbitrary.  Upper Depot field is still going to be available for ultimate this Spring.  We will need the insurance rider from USA Ultimate so that we know there is liability insurance.
Meeting Adjourned: 9:15pm
